
Fountain Hill Cemetery 

Meeting 1/16/12 held at Deep River Ambulance Barn 

In attendance Mark Lowrey, Rich Forristall, Rob Larson, Tom Skinner, Kim Olson, and Jayne Mather. Also 

in attendance Matt Elgart 

Meeting Called to order at 7:10 p.m. 

 

Rich Forristall asked that the last meeting minutes be accepted. Motion to accept by Jayne Mather, 

seconded by Mark Lowrey all in favor. 

 

Noted that Lori Guerette has resigned from the board.  

 

Rhonda Forristall working on registering cemetery and chapel for state historical and the Department of 

Cultural and Tourism. 

Shawn had taken the mower in to be repaired. They need to replace the starter and fix the transmission 

for approximately $2,000. Motion made to have repair done. Motion made by Jayne Mather, seconded 

by Tom Skinner, all in favor 

 

Superintendants report: Shawn is taking down several trees around the cemetery with his helper.  

Helper is not working many hours during the winter. 

 

Trees are being taken down by the Jewish Cemetery by those involved  with the Jewish  cemetery. They 

will also be adding fill. 

 

Building and grounds report: Tom Skinner reports  that well is drilled. 150 feet down with 4-6 gallons of 

water per minute.  Needs to finish pump and piping to building. Jayne asked about if we can have a 

spicket outside.  Top Notch is waiting for CL&P. 

 

Talk of needing furniture for the office area. It may run about $1,500 to furnish. 

 



Rich spoke of the U.S. Veterans plaques that Whelen had made. 75 state C. W. (civil war) Vet and all 

other U. S. Vet. 

 

Cost of plots is now $800 per plot talk of increasing prices to be in balance with other cemeteries. Pricing 

to be looked at during February Executive Meeting. 

 

New Business: Mark Lowrey questioned about liability insurance. We have insurance. 

 

Motion made by Rich Forristall to vote Matt Elgart as new board member, Jayne seconded. All in favor. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:07 

 

 

 


